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Minnesota College and University Career Services Association (MCUCSA) 
Summer 2018 Business Meeting
Thursday, June 14th, 1:00-2:30pm

Breezy Point Resort, Minnesota Room 1 and 2

 

 Call to Order and Welcome
John Mountain called the meeting to order at 1:05 pm. Members present: John Mountain, Jen Guyer-Wood, Whitney Moore, Erica Rademacher, Bill Baldus, Matt Carlson, Andrea Mayer, Andrea Chartier, Pam Weller, Margie Giauque, Joyce Halverson, Angie Schmidt Whitney, Tina Wagner, Sara Newberg, Becky Borg, Dave Broza, Carrie Taylor Kemp, Thando Kunene, Jennifer Rogers, Masha Finn, Julie Westlund, Jim Poole, Adia Zeman, Laura Hammond, Lindsay Anderson-Smith, Jill VanOsdol, Janet Pribyl, DeAnna Goddard, Cynthia Favre, Lauren Kavan, Chrissy Francis, Katie Breckner, Melissa Scholten, Kirsten Cahoon, Linda Sloan, Amanda Duffy, Angie Froistad, Jenny Casper, Michelle Schmitz, Cindy Boe, Matt Lundberg, Julie Maahs, Liz Hanley, Will O'Brien, Aaron Meyer, John Wetzel

 

Approval of Spring Business Meeting Minutes
Reviewed Spring Business Meeting Minutes. John Mountain stated the minutes stand approved as distributed.

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Matt Carlson reported. The balances are $11,712.51 (Government Fair), $3950.55 (MCUCSA checking), and $9183.46 (MCUCSA PayPal). All expenses and balances are normal and expected based on comparing year to year expenses. Note as of June 12, 2018, expenses and income almost match. Typically there will be $800-$1000 additional expenses in June. Julie Westlund asked if there is a line item for the Programming Committee. Angie Whitney shared her recollection is that we separate out speakers, lodging, etc. Matt agreed that there is not a specific line item for that committee, but rather the different aspects of programming may have their own lines. Jennifer Rogers asked what the "Special Meetings" is for and Matt shared this was for the committee meetings that were held throughout the year. Pam Weller asked if it is correct that we'll have a negative balance at the end of this year with expenses compared to income and if we should have a conversation around this for long term planning. Whitney stated the Exec Board made the decision to spend down a bit for a few years, so this is in line with that plan. John Mountain stated the Treasurer's Report will be filed as presented.

 
Committee Reports - End of Year Reports
Programming Committee
Committee Members: Sue Holm (co-chair) UMD, Andrea Chartier (co-chair) CSS, Andrea Mayer - Concordia St. Paul, Troy Nellis - MN State Moorhead, Samantha Tiemens-Anderson - CSE - UMN, Julie Maahs - Concordia Moorhead

· Andrea Mayer shared the committee's year-end report. 
· Andrea Chartier is the Programming Co-Chair through Summer 2018. Starting in Fall 2018 Andrea Mayer will be the new Programming Co-Chair along with Sue Holm. 
· Committee Purpose - The main responsibility of the Programming Committee is to plan the programming activities for the fall, spring, and summer meetings. Our goal is that these programming activities will educate members on topics relevant to career services/career development and help strengthen the services we provide our key constituents (i.e., students, employers).
· Accomplishments - This past year for the fall program Christian Garcia, Associate Dean and Executive Director from the TOPPEL Career Center at the University of Miami to spoke on Career Readiness.  The spring 2018 program was on “Welcoming Students With Disabilities in Career Services” with Kathy McGillivray, Director of the Center for Learning and Accessible Student Services (CLASS) at Augsburg University and Katie Lane, Disability Specialist at Augsburg University. 
· The summer program will be held at Breezy Point and the focus of the summer's conference is on sharing expertise and highlighting our members' success stories. 
· The committee discussed and decided that future programming will be structured around a national speaker in fall, coordination on a speaker with the diversity and inclusion committee for spring, and summer meetings will involve time for us to connect with one-another and share our own expertise and best practices. 
· Additionally, the committee is working on creating documents in a Google folder to be passed along to future committee members to provide an overview of timing and committee responsibilities. A document was also developed by the committee to provide information to host campus’ on preparations needed when hosting a MCUCSA meeting. 
· Goals - Goals for 2018-19 include bringing Jeremy Podany, Founder and CEO of The Career Leadership Collective to speak for the fall 2018 meeting. Additional programming goal is to partner with the diversity and inclusion committee for a spring 2019 speaker.
· Long-Range Plans - One idea discussed at the MCUCSA committee chairs meeting and the Executive Board meeting was to partner with organizations such as MNACE, CDN, and MCDA to bring in a large national speaker such as Jeff Selingo or Shawn Achor. This is being explored for fall of 2019. 
· Budget Request - The programming committee is requesting $6000 to cover programming for the 2018-19 year. 
Estimated costs for fall program = $4250: 

Speakers fee - $3500

Flight - $500

Hotel - $150

Meals/transportation - $100

The remaining $1750 will be used for spring 2019 and summer 2019 programming. 

 

Diversity and Inclusion Committee
Committee Members: Amy Meyer (WSU, co-chair), Thando Kunene (St. Olaf, co-chair), Katy Hinz (UofM, CLA), Laura Heilman (UofM, CLA), Amanda Duffy (Macalester), Linda Sloan (St. Thomas), Bobbi Murphy (St. Cloud), Hailey Olson (St. Cloud State University)

· Thando Kunene shared the committee's year-end report. 
· Committee Purpose - The MCUCSA Diversity and Inclusion Committee raises awareness about the issues and concerns facing students of diverse backgrounds and abilities, identifies and provides opportunities to help MCUCSA’s members acquire and develop multicultural competencies, and addresses issues related to the lack of diversity in MCUCSA’s membership and the field of university career services/development.
· Accomplishments - 
· Collaborated with the Programming Committee to select Spring Meeting speaker and coordinate logistics (Topic: Welcoming Students with Disabilities in Career Services; Speakers: Kathy McGillivray, Director of the Center for Learning & Accessible Student Services and Katie Lane, Disability Specialist, Augsburg University)
· Coordinated the Diverse Undergraduate Student Initiative. Provided marketing materials, instructions, and online registration form to MCUCSA members. Hosted breakout session with diverse undergraduate students covering occupational opportunities and needs in the field of Career Services: 12 students registered, 9 attended MCUCSA meeting, 6 attended undergraduate breakout session.
· Researched and selected book for Summer Diversity Book Club (There’s a Boy in Here: Emerging from the Bonds of Autism by Judy & Sean Barron). Collaborated with Treasurer Matt Carlson to purchase and distribute copies to members at spring meeting (one per school/office). Will host Diversity Book Club at summer meeting.
· Goals - We will continue to collaborate with the Programming Committee on a diversity topic and speaker for the 2019 spring meeting. We will also continue to identify a diversity book club selection, provide the book to members, and host the Diversity Book Club at the 2019 summer meeting. Identify a new co-chair to work with Thando Kunene as Amy Meyer steps down from her committee co-chair role after three years.
· Long-Range Plans - Diverse Undergraduate Student Initiative: Due to low student participation in spring 2018, we have decided to pause this program to better understand the interest, ideas and concerns of the MCUCSA membership. We are currently developing a survey that we would like to share with the members and may be interested in hosting a conversation on this topic at the fall meeting. We will not be hosting the Diverse Undergraduate event in spring 2019 with the hope that our research can inform us on how to proceed the following year. Some of the ideas we have envisioned include:
· Separating the Diverse Undergraduate Student event(s) from the MCUCSA meeting itself
· Hosting regional meetings (e.g. central, north, south) with a smaller set of schools working together to put these on
· Expanding the topics to include related roles in higher education including Admissions, Academic Advising, Residence Life, etc. (in partnership with our colleagues in these support areas)
· Inviting college undergraduate and graduate students and high school students to the events to reach students earlier, provide opportunities for networking, and increase participation
· Possibly not offering an undergraduate student event if the membership does not believe it provides value
We will continue to collaborate with the Programming Committee on a diversity topic and speaker for the spring meeting.

We will also continue to select a diversity book club, provide the book to members, and host the Diversity Book Club.

· Budget Request - Purchase books for the 2018-2019 Diversity Book Club.
 

Membership and Communications Committee
Committee Members: Katie Ness (co-chair), Chrissy Francis (co-chair), Whitney Moore, Jill VanOsdol, Erica Rademacher, Steph Eiden, Lauren Kavan 

· Katie Ness and Chrissy Francis shared the committee's year-end report. Chrissy shared a thank you to Lauren Kavan as this is her last MCUCSA meeting. Katie requested that if there are new members at this meeting, they should indicate they are new members at the meeting in the fall meeting so they can receive their welcome packet. 
· Committee Purpose - The purpose of this committee is to focus on internal constituents. This includes welcoming new members, connecting members to each other and committees, and encouraging involvement and engagement in MCUCSA.
· Accomplishments - 
· Provided new member email communication prior to fall and spring meetings
· Hosted a new member lunch at the fall meeting 
· Coordinated icebreaker activities with the programming committee at the fall and summer meetings
· Generated and shared Google document to provide activity options at the summer meeting (for example running club, golf, etc.)
· Purchased MCUCSA branded lunchbag/tote for summer membership gift (extras to be shared at the fall meeting)
· Collaborated with Exec Board and Awards committee to determine appropriate record of the Lifetime Achievement Award recipients (membership roster)
· Identified committee responsible for following up on action items following MCUCSA meetings (BAR Committee) 
· Goals - 
· Identify content on the MCUCSA website to be potentially password protected
· Coordinate a “Committee Fair” for the Fall 2018 MCUSCA meeting to encourage involvement in the various committees
· Provide new member email communication prior to MCUCSA meetings
· Continue to provide icebreaker activities with the programming committee to encourage introductions at meetings
· Budget Request - We would like to request $700.00 for the membership gift. 
 

Benchmarking & Research Committee
Committee Members: Angela Froistad (chair), Emily Reinert, Michelle Schmitz

· Angela Froistad shared the committee's year-end report. She encouraged anyone interested in this committee to reach out to her as they are looking for new members. 
· Previous members this year: Grant Eustice stepped off the committee in January 2018 and Jennifer Rogers and Dave Broza stepped off the committee in March 2018.
· Committee Purpose - Assist Career Services professionals with benchmarking, career learning outcomes, program review, and the use of data for decision-making, strategic visioning, and visibility grounded in data (including Career Services contribution to institutional recruitment and retention).
· Accomplishments - 
· Almost all of our work this year surrounded the Benchmarking Survey, which is administered to the membership every five years (previously 2007 and 2012). In June 2017, we launched the Benchmarking Survey to MCUCSA membership. We were able to achieve the highest response rate since the survey’s inception at 89% (34 of 38 member schools participating). 
· We met as a committee numerous times between August 2017 and January 2018, analyzing the results of the survey and creating a PowerPoint presentation that contained the most relevant data for MCUCSA members. One key accomplishment is that wherever possible, we reported the data by institution type (Private, State, UMN) so that the data would be more useful for the membership.
· We presented the results to membership at the Spring MCUCSA meeting in March 2018. We also created an executive summary document for membership that summarizes key results of the survey.
· Goals - We are in a time of transition so our main goal right now is to increase our members! Once we have a few more members, we would like to meet to talk about our goals for the upcoming year. We will be taking notes at the summer 2018 meeting roundtables and will post the best practices on the MCUCSA website. A few ideas that have come up as a result of the spring chairs lunch and conversations throughout the year:
· Continue to take notes at summer meeting roundtables. Post to the MCUCSA website, in hopes of creating a robust resource center for membership.
· Establish a page on the MCUCSA website dedicated to career benchmarking and research resources. Could expand to include top career resources for students.
· Collect sample career center job descriptions to assist career centers when they are posting new positions. Establish recommendations/standards for different roles.
· The membership identified technology as an area of need. Many schools are or will be changing job database vendors. We could possibly create a list of “who is using what” for members.
· Long-Range Plans - Our long-range plans are currently in question. We would like to have more conversations with the executive board in order to further explore our charge. Based on current membership needs, our committee’s mission may change.
· Budget Request - None at this time.
 

Gov’t & Nonprofit Career Fair Committee
Committee Members: Joyce Halverson, Dave Broza, Erin Reichelt, Chrissy Francis,  Erica Tealy, Matt Carlson, Amber Bieneck Thom,  Bai Vue, Melissa Wilson, DeAnna Goddard, and Jen Guyer-Wood plus Brenton Rice.
· Jen Guyer-Wood shared the committee's year-end report. She shared she has a meeting schedule to ensure better signage at the next fair. The fair time will be 10 am - 3 pm for students. Metro State will be printing the labels for the State schools again. 
· Committee Purpose - Plan the Government and Non-Profit Career Fair to allow candidate to pursue professional opportunities and internships in all levels of government and nonprofit agencies. The job fair is open only to students and alumni from participating colleges and universities.
·  Accomplishments - Employer registration remained steady at 98 registrations (versus 101) last year, with 95 attending (94 last year).  Student numbers increased to 782 this year (versus 731 last year).  The breakout sessions were well-attended this year. Student volunteers were especially enthusiastic and efficient. Space has been reserved for the 2019 fair and it will be held on Friday, November 1, 2019 in the U of M Twin Cities Coffman Union Great Hall. 
· Goals - 
· Investigate and implement a Fair App, which will cost between $1000-$2000.
a. Demo Scheduled for June 25

b. Evaluate demo and decide if it will work for the needs of our students

c. Develop implementation plan

d. Implement app

e. Design a plan to evaluate the app (include MCUCSA members, students, employers)

f. Decide whether to continue the ap

· Develop a budget for the 2018 and 2019 fairs
g. Jen and Matt meet to review past expenditures and develop a draft budget

h. Draft budget is presented to committee and adjusted based on feedback

i. Budget is presented to MCUCSA

· Long-Range Plans - Working on succession planning for the committee.
· Budget Request - No current budget request. App can be supported with Government and Non-Profit Fair funds this year, but may request funds for the future.
 

Constitution Committee
Committee Members: Janet Pribyl, Heidi Harlander, Jen Guyer-Wood

· Jen Guyer-Wood shared the committee's year-end report. She requested any changes that membership is requesting to be sent to her as this next year they will be working on the constitution. 
· Committee Purpose: Review and update bylaws and the constitution of MCUCSA.
· Accomplishments - This is a constitution review year, with changes to be voted on during the summer meeting 2019.  We welcome additional committee members. 
· Goals - 
· Set a meeting to review constitution-Summer 2018
· Ask membership to share proposed updates, changes, and corrections-Summer 2018
· Changes drafted-summer/fall 2018
· Changes submitted to MCUCSA Executive board for feedback 1 month prior to early spring executive meeting
· Changes submitted by the MCUCSA Executive Board to Membership-30 days before summer meeting
· Membership discusses votes on changes during summer meeting-June 2019
· Changes sent to membership within 30 days after the Summer Meeting
· Long-Range Plans - none
· Budget Request - none
 

Awards Committee
Committee Members: Cynthia Favre, Gustavus; Cindy Boe, U of M Morris, Pam Weller, MN State Mankato

· Cynthia Favre shared the committee's year-end report. 
· Committee Purpose - Awards Committee builds relationships and the culture of MCUCSA by recognizing and appreciating contributions of our members to MCUCSA and/or the profession. MCUCSA presents two awards at the summer conference in recognition of members who have served the organization in ways above and beyond average. Awards are granted on a very selective basis, therefore, they are not necessarily awarded every year. The Distinguished Service Award is given to a member who has made outstanding or unique contributions to MCUCSA and/or its regional or national affiliations. The Rookie Award is given in recognition of outstanding contributions during the initial three years of membership. Awards Committee also recognizes out-going Presidents and appreciation of board members.  And, recognizes members leaving the organization after 10 years of membership with lifetime memberships.  The committee coordinates with other committees to have awards listed on the webpage.
· Accomplishments - 
· Collected nominations and selected members to receive an out-going president award, 2 lifetime member awards, a distinguished service award, and a rookie of the year award. These will be presented at the Summer 2018 meeting banquet on June 14. 
· The committee will prepare a program for the June 14 banquet, including identifying people to present awards and recognitions.
· This year the committee will coordinate a tribute/memory book for Gary Donovan – retiring after 45 years in the organization to be presented to him after summer meeting.  
· Goals - 
· Determine if current members wish to continue on committee.
· Determine if as a committee we want to create a manual or notes to pass on to future committee members.
· Continue process of seeking nominations.
· Long-Range Plans - 
· Do we in any way need to revisit what awards are presented?
· Should we explore other vendors to make our awards?
· Should the committee have a manual? Handbook? Where would that be kept? 
· Budget Request - Awards Committee needs $500 - $1000 a year to have awards made, purchase other recognitions (such as a memory book).  The exact amount depends on the number of awards presented each year.
 

Old Business
No old business to discuss. 

 
New Business
Election of Executive Board Members
· Matt Carlson - Treasurer
· Sue Holm - Director at Large - Liaison to Programming Committee
· Jennifer Guyer-Wood - President-Elect
John Mountain shared we will vote on each of these individually. For Matt Carlson for Treasurer - membership approved. For Sue Holm - membership approved. For Jennifer Guyer-Wood - membership approved. All in favor and slate of candidates is approved. 

 

Future Meetings
Fall 2018 Meeting – November 9th, Concordia- St. Paul

Spring 2019 Meeting – Date TBD, St. Scholastica

Summer 2019 Meeting - June 12-14, Breezy Point Resort

 
Adjournment
DaveBroza motioned to adjourn, Margie Giauque seconded. All in favor and meeting is adjourned at 1:46 pm. 

